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September 28, 2006
Air Pollution Regulations May Impact School Projects
ISR Rule 9510 (“Rule”) of the San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District (“APCD”) became effective March 1, 2006.  The Rule requires projects which attract or generate mobile source (vehicle) activities that result in emissions of any pollutant (or precursor thereof) for which there is a state ambient standard, to mitigate those emissions if they exceed certain thresholds, or pay mitigation fees.
Educational development projects, which will include 9,000 square feet or greater of educational space upon full build-out and require a final discretionary approval, must submit an “Air Impact Assessment” to the APCD prior to the time of receiving the final discretionary project approval.  The purpose of the Air Impact Assessment is to determine, by modeling, whether during construction or operation of the project the emissions of the pollutants NOx or PM10 will exceed two tons per year.

If an agency is unable or unwilling to incorporate into an educational project sufficient on-site mitigation (emission reduction) measures from the On-Site Emission Reduction Checklist maintained by the APCD, so as to reduce the construction and operational mitigated baseline emissions of NOx and PM10 to less than significant levels as stated in the Rule, an Off-site Emission Reduction Fee will be imposed.  The current fee for NOx is $4,650 per ton.  The current fee for PM10 is $2,907 per ton.  In 2008, the NOx and PM10 per ton fees will be $9,350 and $9,011, respectively.

If mitigation measures are employed by an applicant, a “Monitoring and Reporting Schedule” may be required if the adopted mitigation measures are not enforced by another public agency.  The content and format of the schedule are dictated by the APCD.

As you are aware, school projects do not normally receive discretionary final approval from local agencies, such as cities and counties, as the Rule seems to contemplate.  The only final discretionary approval routinely needed for school projects is a district’s own Board of Trustees’ approval of its CEQA document for the project.  This office will be exploring with the APCD whether, given the unique process for approval of school construction projects, the Rule is legally applicable to districts.  We are informed that at least one lawsuit challenging implementation of the Rule has been filed.  Until a final resolution of this question is achieved, districts should be aware of the Rule and consult with counsel if it is arguably applicable to their projects.
If you have questions concerning this opinion or topic, please do not hesitate to contact me.










─Christopher P. Burger
School Business Law Updates are intended to alert clients to developments in legislation, opinions of courts and administrative bodies and related matters.  They are not intended as legal advice in any specific situation.  Please consult legal counsel as to how the issue presented may affect your particular circumstances.
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